


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Geography Education Update 
 During the Bush administration, an educational reform 
program known as No Child Left Behind was initiated. That 
program included 9 core subjects, one of which was geography. 
For some reason, eight of the subjects received funding, but 
geography did not. For the past few years, geographers from 
around the country have been lobbying Congress in an attempt to 
get funding for geography education. That effort continues. You 
may be interested in knowing that Senator Lincoln and 
Congressmen Snyder, Ross, Berry, and Boozman supported 
legislation to fund geography. Senator Pryor continues to refuse 
to support that legislation.  
 The Arkansas Geographic Alliance, the organization that 
provides professional development opportunities for teachers 
around the state, is in the early stages of a major transition. 
During that transition, normal Alliance activities will be suspended 
while a Leadership Team attends a Capacity Building Course and 
writes a Strategic Plan that will guide the Alliance toward a 2025 
goal of having 80% of all graduating high school seniors 
geographically literate. The Strategic Plan will include a major 
reform in geography education in Arkansas. Currently there are 
no stand-alone geography courses required in Arkansas schools. 
The Alliance hopes to change that in the coming years. 
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Dr. Jeff Allender will become the 
director of the department’s internship 
program beginning July 1, 2010. He no 
longer advises the environmental 
science-planning and administration 
track nor does he plan activities for 
incoming UCA faculty. But, he keeps 
busy by serving on a variety of 
departmental, college, and university 
committees. He s
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For more information about the Department of Geography at UCA, go to 
its website at: http://www.uca.edu/geography/ 
 
 

The Department of Geography at UCA would like to hear from you.  Please send us information about 
your professional and personal achievements.  You may use the form below, and mail it to us, or e-mail to 
brooksg@uca.edu or fax to 501-852-2926. 
 
Name: ________________________________    News Items: ________________________ 
Home Address: __________________________    _________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: _______   _________________________________ 
Zip Code: ___________ Phone: ______________  _________________________________ 
Year degree was granted: ____________________   _________________________________ 
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